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To: Chair and Directors Report Number: DR-BRD-004 

From: Leonard Hiebert, Director Date: July 31, 2020 

Subject: Village of Pouce Coupe and the Royal Canadian Mounted Police Letter of Agreement 
 

 
PURPOSE / ISSUE:  
To sign a Letter of Agreement between the PRRD, the Village of Pouce Coupe and the Royal Canadian 
Mounted Police, “E” Division Dawson Creek Detachment, regarding space for the Community Policing 
Office in Pouce Coupe.  
 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION:  [Corporate Weighted] 

That the Regional Board enter into an agreement with the Village of Pouce Coupe and the Royal 
Canadian Mounted Police, “E” Division -Dawson Creek Detachment, for the Community Policing Office 
at the Pouce Coupe Fire Hall, further, that the Chair and Chief Administrative Officer be authorized to 
sign the agreement on behalf of the PRRD.   

 
BACKGROUND/RATIONALE: 
The Village of Pouce Coupe will provide space at the Pouce Coupe Fire Hall to the Royal Canadian 
Mounted Police (RCMP), “E” Division Dawson Creek Detachment, for the Community Policing Office 
(CPO) at no charge.  The office will be used as a satellite office for the rural areas.  
 
The RCMP will make all effort to staff police officers at the CPO, however, this will be entirely dependent 
upon resources of the day and no commitments are made as to having the CPO staffed in its entirety.  
 

STRATEGIC PLAN RELEVANCE:  

☒ Not Applicable to Strategic Plan. 
 
 
Attachments: 

1. Village of Pouce Coupe and the Royal Canadian Mounted Police, “E” Division Dawson Creek 
Detachment Letter of Agreement 
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